Approved            

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
December 10, 2014 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, December 10, 2014 at 4:30 p.m. at the Town Offices. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Dave Nickerson and Johnny Van Tassel. TA Veloski was also present.            










PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.

1.0 Public Comment – None at this time.










2.0  Peter Drouin Re: Transfer Station – Mr. Drouin provided the BOS with a hand drawn sketch of how he feels the metal pile area could be arranged to not be a danger to the employees or residents. Mr. Drouin suggested a 12’x16’ concrete pad be poured with cement blocks (2 blocks high) to scoop against. Mr. Drouin noted this would also help reduce the contamination of the metal pile. Selectman Van Tassel stated he likes the idea of the pad and that it also give the Attendant’s the ability to check for oil, gas & antifreeze. Chair Ober stated the BOS will look at Mr. Drouin’s drawing with DPW Director Bordeau for further discussion. Chair Ober thanked Mr. Drouin for his foresight.   










3.0  Building Permit Fees – Chair Ober asked if the administrative figures had been amended to show the Fire Chief’s costs for inspection of larger homes. Planner Ward replied the Fire Chief would need to supply those figures but most would be done on a “case by case” basis. Selectman Nickerson stated the conversation with the property owner could take an hour and feels the fee should be increased by 0.5 cents per square foot because the Town would not be making any money but covering its costs. Selectman Nickerson suggested residential be increased to 0.20 cents per square foot and out buildings be increased to 0.15 cents per square foot. Chair Ober asked if a new home was built with a garage would the owner be charged two different rates. Planner Ward replied yes and only for the gross livable area (not an attic or unfinished basement). Chief Dexter informed the Board he has been issuing “Certificates of Occupancy” under the State Fire Code, which is a new thing for the department. Selectman Nickerson asked what if the attic has everything run to it but is capped. Planner Ward replied he only conducts an initial inspection and works by an honor system that residents are telling him the truth. Chief Dexter stated he would provide rough figures next week of his administrative costs. Selectman Nickerson noted travel time is one of the biggest factors. Chair Ober noted the Board want to be able to justify the sliding scale. A brief discussion ensued over motor vehicle fees and property tax rates.  












4.0  Fire Utility Truck / CIP – Roger Grey, Chair of the CIP Committee was present. Chair Ober asked why the committee did not recommend the fire utility truck. Mr. Grey stated he presented the committee’s report a few weeks ago and their concern is the tax rate in comparison to the rest of the county. Mr. Grey stated the concern with the truck, is to look to extend the life of the vehicle because $8K in maintenance over 7 years isn’t much and it has low mileage. Mr. Grey noted the fire truck was purchased because it has an extended cab for more people, so the committee didn’t see the need and the Town cannot continue to raise taxes. Chair Ober stated purchase of the truck wouldn’t raise tax dollars. Mr. Grey agreed but noted it will still cost the people money and feels the ambulance money should go into the general fund. Chair Ober replied the ambulance revenue fund was voted on by the people at Town Meeting. Mr. Grey stated the committee is advisory but Department Heads should be passionate and have a good justification for spending, which wasn’t there. Selectman Nickerson noted the police now have a truck if needed. Mr. Grey stated if you want to spend money in this Town, it should be difficult because the Town is not growing and there is money being spent on the Fire Department that should go to the DPW.        










5.0 Old Business







     

  5.1 Bids – Town Report – The BOS reviewed three bids, the low bidder is Keystone Press in the amount of $2,816.00 dollars. TA Veloski suggested increasing this line in the budget to $2,900 dollars and the BOS agreed. AS Rollins to get a revised bid to include twenty spiral bound copies for easier handling. Selectman Nickerson made a motion to award printing of the Town’s 2014 Annual Report to Keystone Press. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 


     5.2 Employee Assistance Program (EAP) – TA Veloski was asked to confirm the rate of $1.48 per employee. Tabled for next week’s meeting.
  


 
   5.3 Road Inventory – CIP Committee – TA Veloski stated the CIP Committee has been invited to meet with the BOS next week. Selectman Nickerson stated the idea was to use an already formed committee active. Planner Ward explained the Master Plan says the TIP Committee “should” do a road inventory, as part of the recommendations section. Planner Ward stated the TIP Committee should have never been disbanded because the DPW has the largest budget and the roads are important for community growth & development for the Town. Planner Ward noted this needs to be looked on a long-term basis and the relationship it has to planning. Craig Davis stated he is on various committees and sees the same, at least two, people sitting across from him. Jeff Jenkins stated the committee would not be building roads but be making a plan going forward with finances. Chair Ober noted Planner Ward needs to stay involved because if the commercial areas are passed this year on the ballot, those areas will need to be looked at. Fire Chief Dexter stated this is the DPW Director's job because he is on the roads every day. Chair Ober suggested tasking the DPW Director with recommending people. Jeff Jenkins stated the BOS may still want to bring in the CIP Committee to see what information they may need to make decisions.             
  



  5.4 Overtime Policy – After a brief discussion, TA Veloski was asked to check on policies for “forced” time work or “unscheduled” time worked.        
     
 
  5.5 Insurance Update – A meeting has been rescheduled with employees.  

  5.6 Town Park buildings –  TA Veloski reported the Town would still be paying on the value of the buildings because the insurance company operates on an April 1st cycle.     5.7
Old Town Dump / Shooting Range – TA Veloski stated the Town's Attorney has suggested asking for comments from the property owner and the BOS agreed. 


              

 

6.0  New Business 

     




       


  6.1
Power surge – Town Offices – TA Veloski stated the telephone system gets a power surge and shuts down, so AA Jutton is working to get a “UPS” installed.  





   








7.0  Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.     





 












8.0 Review & Approve Minutes 





                          8.1 12/03/14 draft minutes - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of December 3, 2014. Selectman Nickerson motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of December 3, 2014 with one correction. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.







    









9.0 Correspondence – BOS reviewed. 



 





    









10.0 Selectmen's Reports – None at this time. 








   
 



          



11.0 ADJOURNMENT – Selectman Van Tassel made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:14 p.m. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.








  




12.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 17, 2014 @ 4:30 p.m.     













Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Administrative Specialist

12/10/2014

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


